
Public Notice  
Water Retention within the Lake Winnipeg Basin with Sioux 
Valley Dakota Nation – Public Comments Invited  
 
January 29, 2021 – Environment and Climate Change Canada must determine whether the 
proposed project “Water Retention within the Lake Winnipeg Basin with Sioux Valley Dakota 
Nation”, located in Sioux Valley Dakota Nation, Manitoba is likely to cause significant adverse 
environmental effects.  
 
To help inform this determination, Environment and Climate Change Canada is inviting 
comments from the public respecting that determination. All comments received will be 
considered public [and may be posted online]. For more information, individuals should consult 
the Privacy Notice https://iaac-aeic.gc.ca/050/evaluations/Protection?culture=en-CA on the 
Registry website.  
 
Written comments must be submitted by February 28, 2021 to:  
 
Environment and Climate Change Canada 
Dana Hay, Senior Program Officer 
Winnipeg, Manitoba 
Telephone: 204-983-7040 
Email: dana.hay@canada.ca 
 
The Proposed Project  
The Assiniboine West Watershed District is partnering with the Sioux Valley Dakota 
Nation to undertake a water retention project on Sioux Valley lands in southwestern 
Manitoba. The proposed project will capture excess spring runoff from annual crop and 
pasture land. Holding the water back on the landscape will reduce nutrient loading to 
the Assiniboine River and Lake Winnipeg, and provide long-term flood protection and 
enhance drought resilience for the Sioux Valley Dakota Nation. Construction will take 
place in the summer when the stream channel is dry so as to avoid any potential 
negative impacts on water quality and aquatic habitat while water runs through the 
creek during spring melt and summer runoff events. To create the water retention site, 
the site will be excavated to a size of approximately 15ft deep x 30ft wide x 100ft long, 
and a small earthen dam will be created that stretches across the shallow ravine to hold 
more spring runoff and excess. A bulldozer will be used to create a 3:1 side slope 
(upstream) and a 4:1 side slope (downstream) structure with a 3m wide top 
perpendicular to the channel. An emergency spillway channel will be constructed in a 
horseshoe shape and lined with rip-rap rock to a design standard of 1 in 100 year flood 
frequency. The area around the excavated area, including the banks and top of the dam 
will be planted with native wetland plants to create habitat for wildlife and birds and to 
prevent/reduce soil erosion. The Assiniboine West Watershed District has built over 75 
structures of a similar design over the last 15 years, and has overseen all aspects of the 
project including licensing, construction, erosion control, re-vegetation and future water 
quality protection (including livestock access). 
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